STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

March 24, 2015
TIME:

10:00 a.m.



PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




2nd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member



Jack Wilson, Industry Member




Robert Welborne, Industry Member



Brett Warner, Industry Member

ABSENT:

Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member



Todd Borz, Industry Member

STAFF


PRESENT:                
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards          

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide
OTHERS 
PRESENT:

Michael O’Brien
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES:
The minutes of the Business Meeting held February 24, 2015, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT:
The Complaint Committee reviewed a complaint submitted by PSI Examination Services regarding an examination applicant incident report for the Board’s review.  This Board will open complaint # Elec- 150024, and refer for investigation.   A letter will be submitted to the licensee regarding this complaint.
The Board discussed complaint #Elec-150023 and is waiting for the local jurisdiction to complete their investigation and forward to the Board for review.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Ms. Bailey discussed with members MUELEC, PSI Examination, Services and the 2014 Code update.  Motion (III) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to adopt and review the MUELEC, 2014, test bank of questions to be presented to PSI Examination Services.

Ms. Bailey advised the Board that she will contact PSI, for a sample of 100 questions for the Board’s review.

Ms. Bailey and the Board discussed adding to the website that the examination is based on the 2014 Code Book.

Senate Bill 638
The Board discussed the SB 638, Maryland Building Performance Standards- Modifications-Local Enforcement, and suggested further discussion of the Bill at the next meeting.  Ms. Bailey advised that the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation (“DLLR”) is not taking a position on the Senate Bill 638.

CORRESPONDENCE:
The Board received an e-mail from an individual who passed the exam in 1992, never applied for a license and is requesting a license or information regarding his examination.   The Board discussed this matter and determined that the exam results are too old, records are not available and he will need to re-exam in order to obtain a license. 
STATISTICS:

Ms. Bailey reviewed with the Board the PSI examination results for the month of February,  2015, and cumulative statistics.
February 2015
	   
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	28
	4
	24
	14/%


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Bailey advised the Board that Kelly M. Schulz is the new Secretary for DLLR, Victoria Wilkins is the Commissioner of Occupational, Professional and Mechanical Boards and John Papavasiliou is the Deputy Commissioner.  The website has been updated to reflect these changes. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:00 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3651.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Warner seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried to return to the public session.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the executive session. 
APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved nine applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending five applications to take the master electrician’s license examination as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

The Board denied one application to take the master electrician’s license examination, as he has not met the qualifications.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Wilson, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
____________________________


_________________

Michael Oles, Vice Chair



Date
_____Without Corrections                                      
_____With Corrections               
PAGE  
2

